DRAFT DRAFT Minutes

Safe Takoma, Inc. Board of Directors

November 16, 2007

The meeting was held at 2 p.m. the home of President Seth Grimes, 7300 Willow St., Takoma Park, Maryland.  Also present were Andy Kelemen, Treasurer, Faith Wheeler, Vice President, and Sara Green, Secretary.  A quorum was present.

Actions and Votes

1.  In a show-of-hands vote, the group unanimously agreed to appoint eight individuals to join either the Safe Takoma Board of Directors or the Safe Takoma Advisory Committee.  These members are to be invited to the next Board Meeting and the Advisory Committee meetings.

They are:

   TP City Council Member Josh Wright, ST Advisory Committee (Sara to contact)

   Natasha Wilkins, ST Board of Directors (Faith to contact)

   Cherita Whiting, Advisory Committee (Sara to contact)

   ANC 4B07 Judi Jones, Advisory Committee (Seth to contact)

   Coolidge HS PTSA President Terry Goings, Advisory Committee (Faith to contact)

   Takoma Rec Center Director Sylvia Gwathmey, Advisory Committee (Faith to contact)

   DC MPD 4th Dist. Cmdr. Linda Gilmore-Brown Advisory Committee (Faith to contact)

   DC MPD Officer Heather Straker, Advisory Committee (Sara to contact)

The Board agreed that Sara, Faith, and Seth would send out emails with formal letters of invitation.  Sara will send ST's letterhead to the group, along with a suggested letter of invitation.

2.  ST will hold their next Board Meeting at the ANC 4B Office, 6856 Eastern Ave., NW, on December 6, 7:30 p.m.

3.  ST will hold an Advisory Committee meeting at the Victory Tower, Carroll Avenue, Takoma Park, Maryland, on December 13, 7:30 p.m.

Discussions

The group discussed different ways to reach the community to get input on several ideas, including information kiosks.  Flyering was discussed as well as using different list serves to involve neighbors. 

The group agreed to ask the ST Advisory Committee about the value of the kiosks, where they might be located, and what kind of information might be put on them.

                                                                                                        (more)
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The group also discussed the Help Increase The Peace training which will begin that evening, November 16, at the Takoma Rec Center, 300 Van Buren St., NW.  The training will continue on November 17 and November 18, also at the Rec Center.  Faith reported that there are 19 people currently expected, including the trainer and Faith and Sara.

Sara agreed to purchase food and other items for lunch on Saturday and Sunday, and snacks on Friday, Saturday and Sunday. Andy agreed to give Sara the checkbook to pay for these items.  Receipts will be required.  Sara and Andy agreed that if the vendors will not accept the ST check that Sara would pay for the items and would be reimbursed.  Receipts would be required for reimbursement.

The meeting ended at about 3:15 p.m.

-- Submitted by Sara Green, Secretary

